



Minutes of Oulton Parish Council Meeting – 2 April 2019
Cllr Hunter, Chair, opened the meeting at 7:00pm and welcomed Cllr Swan to the meeting after a period of absence.
1
Attendance 
Present:

Parish Cllrs Colin Butler, Peter Collecott, Brian Hunter – Chair, John Grist, Len Jacklin, David Jefferson, Jane Murray, William Robertson, Charles Swan
County Cllr Keith Robinson
Lynne Ward – Parish Clerk
8 parishioners
Apologies received:
Parish Cllr George King
County Cllr James Reeder

Absent
District Cllrs Ed Back, Malcolm Cherry
2
Declarations of Interest
Cllrs Collecott, Grist, Hunter and Murray declared an interest as members of Oulton Community Council.
3
Open Forum
3.1
Neighbourhood Plan
3.1.1
Cllrs Jacklin and Murray reported that they had met with Tony Wright, NP Secretary, and Sam Hubbard and Jo McCallum from East Suffolk Planning, to discuss the involvement of Woods Meadow residents who were not included in the previous survey, and the Lime Academy.  This would result in additional funds for a Design Statement to take into account, in the next building phase, experiences from the previous stages.
3.1.2
A new application for funding will be made when the next funding period opens.

3.2
Parishioners

3.2.1
Parishioners thanked Councillors for their work over the last 4 years.
4
Minutes of Last Meeting

It was proposed by Cllr Jacklin and seconded by Cllr Grist that the minutes of the last meeting held on 5 March 2019 be adopted as a true record.
APPROVED
5
Clerk’s Report
5.1
The Clerk reported that, after experiencing problems when trying to navigate the new online SCC Highways Grit Bin Guidance and Application Procedure, a hard copy of the relevant Appendix 1 had been sent in the post.  The Clerk will now complete an application for each grit bin in the parish.
6
Matters Arising
6.1
Cllr Hunter reported that, as arranged, representatives from Oulton Parish Council and Carlton Colville Town Council had met to discuss the experiences of a large building development, as 800 new dwellings are due to be built in Carlton Colville (Agenda Item 5.1).
6.2
Cllr Butler reported that he had attended the staking-out of the Woods Meadow Country Park and confirmed that, according to his own GPS, the area was measured at 48.83 acres.  Allowing for a 2% margin of error, this appeared to be satisfactory.  (Agenda Item 6.3).

7
Clerk’s Finance Report
7.1
The Clerk presented an updated Asset Register amended to include 5 grit bins located in the parish.  It was agreed that, subject to removal of the strimmer, which is now surplus to requirements, the new Asset Register is approved.  Council also approved donation of the strimmer to the Bonds Meadow Association.  

APPROVED

7.2
The Clerk confirmed that the 2018-19 financial year ended on 31 March 2019 and outlined the stages required in order to comply with Council’s accounts and audit responsibilities.  Instructions had been received from the Auditors, PKF Littlejohn.
7.3
Council was asked to approve cheques, as follows:
	Item
	Date
	Payment Method
	Amount
	Power

	OCC – Room Hire
	2.4.19
	Cheque No 100933
	£74.50
	S137

	Cllr W Robertson – website hosting
	2.4.19
	Cheque No 100934
	£89.10
	S137

	Clerk’s March Salary
	2.4.19
	Cheque No 100935
	£286.40
	S137

	Clerk’s March PAYE
	2.4.19
	Cheque No 100936
	£71.60
	S137


APPROVED
8
Parish Council Elections – May 2019
8.1
The Clerk confirmed that 6 nomination papers for May Parish Council Elections were delivered to Electoral Services on 29th March 2019.  The relevant receipts were issued to the nominees.
8.2
The deadline for nominations is 4pm on Wednesday 3 April 2019.
9
Annual Council and Parish Meetings
9.1
The Clerk confirmed that, as previously agreed, the Annual Council meeting will take place at 7.00pm on 7th May 2019, immediately before the monthly meeting of Council.

9.2
Arrangements for the Annual Parish meeting, which will take place on 17th May 2019, will be agreed with Cllr Hunter, in support of the incoming Chair of OPC, who will chair the meeting.
10
Reports

10.1
Cllr Collecott
10.1.1
Cllr Collecott reported that he recently attended a Rural Transport meeting in Beccles at which it was confirmed that the developer’s approval was necessary to provide a bus service to Woods Meadow in advance of completion of the development.  The developer has provided funding and erected a bus stop and First Bus Company will start to run a bus route through Woods Meadow from the end of May.
10.1.2
It was suggested at the meeting that the provision of bus services in future may have to involve the voluntary sector.

10.2
Cllr Robinson

10.2.1
Cllr Robinson had nothing to report to the meeting but took the opportunity to thank the outgoing councillors for their hard work over their respective periods of service.

10.3
Cllr Murray

10.3.1
Following a complaint from parishioners about rubbish in Mobbs Way and Lime Avenue, Cllr Murray updated Council that she had met with Ben Ablett of Waveney Norse, who confirmed that the rubbish was on private property.  Cllr Murray is waiting for further advice from Ben Ablett, pending his investigation of the land ownership.

10.3.2
Cllr Murray also raised with Ben Ablett the asbestos dumped in Bonds Meadow and understands that he has met with the Bonds Meadow Association committee.

10.3.3
Cllr Murray confirmed that funding for the Cambrian Crescent play area will be from S106 monies allocated to that area and from the planned R&M budget managed by Norse.  Maintenance will come from the reactive R&M budget and Cllr Murray is waiting for information from Simon Walker about costs.

10.3.4
Cllr Murray confirmed that the potholes in St Michael’s Close have been repaired.

10.3.5
Cllr Murray attended the meeting with Carlton Colville Town Councillors (see item 6.1 above)

10.3.6
Cllr Murray attended the Oulton Neighbourhood Plan meeting (see item 3.1.1 above)

10.3.7
As an outgoing District Councillor not seeking re-election, Cllr Murray thanked Council and noted that she had enjoyed her time working in collaboration with Oulton Parish Council.

11
Planning
11.1
DC/19/0692/COU – Oulton Parish Council considers that there is a risk that the land is being overdeveloped for domestic use and cannot endorse the application.
11.2
DC/19/0974/FUL – no objections, subject to party wall agreement

11.3
DC/19/1046/VOC – no objections

11.4
DC/19/1154/FUL – no objections

11.5
Cllr Jacklin recorded thanks to Cllr Grist for his knowledge and diligence as Planning Chair
12
Other Business
12.1
Cllr Hunter reported that 3 councillors attended the tree planting session at St Michael’s Church, which was a good opportunity to build on the Council’s positive relations with the parish church.

12.2
Council wished to formally record its thanks to Cllrs Hunter, Roberston and Swan for their hard work and their combined 115 years of service to the local parish, and wished them very well for the future.

12.3
Cllr Swan paid tribute to their respective wives for their support over their periods of service.

The meeting closed at 8.25pm.
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